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	Huw Jones

Director for Environment & Economy

	Planning Control Manager

Cherwell District Council

Bodicote House

Bodicote

Banbury

Oxon OX15 4AA


	
	Archaeological Services

Central Library

Westgate

Oxford, OX1 1DJ

Fax: 01865 810187

Tel: 01865 810185

Email: Richard.Oram@oxfordshire.gov.uk



	My Ref: RO/0531
	  
	3rd August 2009

	Please ask for:
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Planning Archaeologist
	
	


Dear Sir/Madam,

09/00972/LB – Home Close, Main Street, Sibford Ferris

Thank you for consulting us in connection with the above application.

The building concerned lies within an area of some archaeological interest located within the medieval core of the village and opposite the C17th Manor House (PRN 496). A post medieval well was recorded during a watching brief on the Manor House site (PRN 16710). A former C17th farmhouse with C18th additions, now a dwelling reputed to have been bought by Jeremiah Lamb in 1658, is located 60m NW of the site (PRN 18857). The current building on the application site is a listed building dated to 1910 but the Roche C18th map of the county shows a series of buildings in this area of the village. The trenches for the pipes extend almost to the back lane of the village which could also have been utilised in the medieval period. It is possible therefore that earlier dwellings existed on this site and that this application could encounter archaeological deposits related to the medieval development of the village.

We would, therefore, recommend that, should planning permission be granted, the applicant should be responsible for ensuring the implementation of an archaeological monitoring and recording action (watching brief) to be maintained during the period of construction. This can be ensured through the attachment of a suitable negative condition along the lines of:

"No development shall commence on site until the applicant has been responsible for organising an archaeological watching brief, to be maintained during the period of construction/during any groundworks taking place on the site. The watching brief shall be carried out in accordance with a written specification and by a professional archaeological organisation that has first been agreed in writing by the Local Planning Authority.

Reason - To safeguard the recording and inspection of matters of archaeological importance on the site."

If the applicant makes contact with us at the above address, we shall be pleased to outline the procedures involved, provide a brief upon which a costed specification can be based, and provide a list of archaeological contractors working in the area.

Yours Sincerely

Richard

Richard Oram

Planning Archaeologist
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